
                                           
  
  ADDRESS I 45 Knighton Road, Hamilton, 3216 
  PHONE I (07) 856 5399 
  FAX / ANSWERPHONE I (07) 856 5393 
  WEBSITE I www.kns.ac.nz 
  PRINCIPAL I Stuart Armistead M.Ed. (Educational Leadership), B.Ed., Dip.T. 

 

 
 
22.07.19 Term 3 2019 

I hope you have had an enjoyable term break.  
Term 3 is going to be full of fun and exciting learning 
experiences in Room 9. 
 

Classroom News 
 

The Knighton Way: Our focus this term is 
Whakapau Kaha or Persistence. 

We will be discussing the following statements: 
I keep trying. I do my best work. I finish my work. 

 
 Topic Focus: We will continue to learn about the history of New Zealand. In 
science we will be looking at the forces, push and pull.  

 Homework: Thank you for the regular reading homework you are 
encouraging your child to do. Please continue to help them remember to 
bring their book bag to school every day. 

 Library: The school library will be closed for the rest of the year. 
 Absences: If your child is sick or is not coming to school please text or phone 
the office.  

 Spare Clothes: Can you please have a spare change of clothes in your child’s bag 
in case of accidents or muddy/wet clothes. 
 

 This term I have the privilege of taking part in the first intake of the new Te 
Ahu O Te Reo Māori course to upskill in the language and culture of the Tainui 
people. The fabulous Sue Roots will be covering most of the five relieving days 
needed for this course. She will run the usual Room 9 programme and continue to 
teach some awesome art skills. 

 
If you have any queries or concerns, please do not 

hesitate to pop in, or email me at vbigham@kns.ac.nz. 
 

 
Whaea Vicki          
Room 9 Class Teacher 


